
EXHIBIT EC/15 

 

From: Chan, Esther  

Sent: 16 April 2019 09:32 

To: 'dayaa Dayaaldeen' <dayaaldeen@gmail.com> 

Cc: 'Licensing Police NWMailbox.licensingbrent@met.police.uk' 

<NWMailbox.licensingbrent@met.police.uk>; Business Licence 

<business.licence@brent.gov.uk>; Legister, Linda <Linda.Legister@brent.gov.uk> 

Subject: RE: Amira Lounge Heather Park Hotel, Heather Park Drive, HA0 1SN 

 

Dear Yusuf, 

 

Following my email below, we have not received a response from you.  

 

Furthermore, we have received another complaint from residents alleging that on 

Sunday 14th April 2019, residents were woken up at 02.35am by noise outside Amira 

bar with shouting and car doors slamming. The noise continued for an hour with car 

horns sounding too. Cars arrived after midnight and people were seen entering the bar 

which is after the permitted hours.  

 

May I remind you that you are NOT permitted to supply alcohol as there is no valid 

DPS (designated premise supervisor). I have attached the application to vary the DPS. 

Until we are in receipt of the application form, no alcohol can be exposed or sold at 

the premise.  

 

Please let me know when you return to the UK?  

 

Kind Regards 

 

Esther Chan 

Licensing Inspector 

Planning, Transportation & Licensing 

Brent Council 

 

Tel: 0208 937 5303 

 

www.brent.gov.uk  

 


